MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

OCTOBER 15, 2014
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:05 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.  There was a moment of silence for fallen soldiers, firefighters, and EMS workers.
Attorney Youssouf stated that Comm. LeBrun had resigned from his position as Commissioner effective August 29, 2014, due to his retirement working for the State of New Jersey.  Attorney Youssouf read a Resolution appointing Robert LeBrun to the office of Fire Commissioner to fill the vacancy on the Board.
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to adopt the Resolution appointing Robert LeBrun to the office of Fire Commissioner until the next annual election in February, 2015.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry


Aye



Comm. Costello

Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Attorney Youssouf administered Oath of Office to Comm. LeBrun.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Michael Costello
Present



Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Raymond Perry 
Present



Comm. Robert LeBrun
Present

Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Absent
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meetings held on September 17, 2014 subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to these meetings.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye

Comm. Costello

Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Abstain




Comm. Dipierro

Aye
INSURANCE REPORT:  Deputy Chief Pipero stated that they received a call from Bobby Kuhn’s family advising the fire company that he was in hospice.  They wanted to make sure that he was on the fire company roster for Life Insurance as a Life member.  Deputy Chief Pipero said that he would call Bob Soden’s office tomorrow to confirm this.
CHIEF’S REPORT:    Deputy Chief Pipero gave report (attached).  There was a fire on Lani Street, and there was a problem with communication.  The pagers did not go off.  Mutual aid was called.  Headquarters had to call dispatch.  A discussion followed.
The brush truck went out for repairs.  It is not a good truck for idling.  It must be run at least once a week.  The repair was under warranty this time.  It is now fixed.
A Live Burn class is coming up. Octoberfest at the Rec Center is on Sunday.  The trailer and a truck will be there.

Deputy Chief Pipero stated that there were two quotes attached to the report.  One was for gear from SAFE-T totaling $14,716.35, and the other is for the PASS TAG system from Safe ID Card Systems, Inc.  Deputy Chief Pipero said that they would like to get everyone Pass Tags. The bar code on the tags can hold vital medical information and also certifications, levels of training, etc.   The cost would be $1,115.  A discussion followed.
Deputy Chief Pipero said that in next year’s budget, he would like to purchase a machine for mask fit testing.  A discussion followed.
Comm. LeBrun suggested that the town make this purchase and split the cost with the 3 Districts.  If we make the purchase we can have the other two Districts pay to use it.  Comm. LeBrun suggested that they get some prices.

Deputy Chief Pipero said that we can put it in the budget for next year.  Comm. Costello stated that the cost is a lot for us.  Deputy Chief Pipero said that it is well worth it.  Spotswood has its own machine.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro asked how much money was left in the Equipment account.  Joe said $32,000.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to approve the purchase of the gear from SAFE-T per their quote, and also to approve the purchase of the Pass Tags.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 

FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave his report (attached).  Ernie stated that they are still busy with smoke detector inspections.  The Fire Prevention program was completed one of three days at Woodland School.  Next week the program will be at Mill Lake School, Academy Learning Center, and Day Care Centers.
Ernie stated that the file cabinets in the office are bursting.  Ernie said that he and Pat are purging files, and the old files are retained in plastic containers.  A discussion followed.

Ernie said that he has purchased chairs for the office and they are on the way.

Ernie stated that he received a memo from Michael Gallagher, Fire Marshall County of Middlesex, on the guidelines for working with the police on school lockdowns.  The Fire Officials should meet with the local officials to review these guidelines (attached).  A discussion followed.
Ernie said that he will be at the Octoberfest at the Rec Center with the trailer.

Comm. Dipierro asked Ernie if he received an answer to his letter on the striping in front of the firehouse.  Chief Costa spoke with the traffic sergeant, and he did not think it would be a major issue.

Deputy Chief Pipero stated that since we will be moving to the new building, he did not want to spend the money to do it now.  A discussion followed.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Frank said that they want to switch some of the lights to LED’s.  They will try some in the office first to see how they work.  The cost is $173 for each light.  A discussion followed.
LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf returned all the bids received for the Firehouse project.  They will be retained by the Board.  They are official records.  The Bid Bond was returned to all the bidders.
Attorney Youssouf stated that he has the official bid from Santorini Construction.  We do not return the bid bond until we receive the performance bond.  The performance bond has been received so Attorney Youssouf will return the bid bond.

Attorney Youssouf prepared the Fire Protection Agreement for the Monroe Volunteer Fire Company #1 for 10 years.  A copy was given to the Board and the Fire Company to review.  The existing contract expires March 1, 2015.

Attorney Youssouf said that he will need an Executive Session.

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni stated that the September reports were sent to the Board.  So far none of the line items are in jeopardy at this point, but if necessary Line Item transfers can be made.
Joe stated that he will begin working on the 2015 budget within the next two weeks.  He will need the volunteers’ budget and the Fire Prevention budget.  A discussion followed.
Joe said that there is a procedure that must be followed for the construction payments.  The signed invoices must be submitted and the purchase order signed before the check can be drafted.  Joe said that he will send the tax exempt certificate to Santorini Construction.

Comm. Dipierro stated that meetings will be held every other Monday at 10:00 AM in the construction trailer on the corner of Brandy Place and Spotswood Englishtown Road.  There was a discussion on the utility poles for electricity.  JCP&L will give us the cost to move the pole.

Comm. Dipierro said that there are a lot of people who want to know when the building is coming down.  A temporary fence will be put up for safety.  The trees are being cleared now.  The port-a-john’s came today.

Comm. Dipierro suggested that some kind of cameras should be put up to protect our interest.  Comm. Dipierro said that he thinks it would be a good idea to put up 4 cameras in case there are any issues.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Costello asked how much would the cameras cost.  Comm. Dipierro stated that he thought the cost would be about $300.  It would be a temporary camera.  Comm. Costello asked where the money would come from to pay for the cameras.  Joe Massoni said that there is an equipment line item.  A discussion followed.
There is also a noise ordinance that they must comply with.  Comm. Dipierro stated that he has stressed this issue as much as he can with the contractors.

Comm. LeBrun suggested that they should give the contractors a copy of the noise ordinance at the next meeting.

Comm. Dipierro said that the cameras will help him keep tabs on the project.  They will run a tight ship on the budget and the site.  Comm. Dipierro said that he wants to make sure that things are done right.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
LINE ITEM
Amanda’s Web – $100






A-8

Auto King Parts & Supplies - $594.38




0-8
Bank of America - $1,614.88– fuel, Wildwood



0-9, 0-16

Citgo - $265.52 – fuel







0-9
Coffee Distributing Corp. - $59.85 – coffee supplies



A-8
ERT Consultants - $1,750, $2,250 – Motor Vehicle Extrication

0-16
Feldman, Sablosky, Massoni, & Co. - $6,357- accounting


A-11

G C Automotive & Performance - $1,585.22
- repairs Ford pick-up 

0-15



G.C Automotive & Performance - $895.95




0-15
Grainger - $226.08 – fluorescent lamp

Joseph Youssouf - $16,749.68 – legal fees




A-11
McElwee & Quinn - $1,000 – format official statement bonds

B-2a
Middlesex County Highway Roads & Bridges - $100 – permit


Middlesex County Highway Roads & Bridges - $500 – Escrow


Middlesex County Fire Academy - $236 – training (Grassi)


0-16
Middlesex County Fire Academy - $361 – training



0-16
Middlesex County Fire Academy - $210 – 2012 invoice


0-16
MTUD - $78.03 – water/sewer – 467 Spots-Eng Rd



0-8
New Jersey American Water - $174.40 - hydrants



A-6
Mitchell Associates - $6,165.47 – construction administration

B-2a 
Royal Transmission & Automotive Services - $59.96 – wipers

0-15
Santorini Construction - $39,200 – contractor payment

VFIS - $11,179.56 – insurance





A-7
Verizon Wireless - $4,108.97 tough pads




0-7, 0-4
Family Practice of Centrastate - $620 – physicals



0-18
TOTAL:  $96,441.95
FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Ernie Zih - $37.44 – Office supplies, postage



F-3
Verizon - $614.22







F-3

NFPA - $165 – membership






F-3
NFPA - $198.33 – fire prevention material




F-3
Joshua Marcus Group. LLC - $390 – fire prev. material


F-3
Alert-all - $210 – Fire Prevention Material




F-3
TOTAL: $1,614.99

Comm. Costello questioned the bill from Mitchell Associates.  Comm. Dipierro stated that it is part of the contract awarded to him.
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to pay the bills read. 
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  Ernie stated that in reference to the Board’s website, financial information is posted per the statutory requirements.  Ernie said that the Mission Statement and Rules and Regulations that he had previously presented to the Board were never approved.  The Board reviewed the Mission Statement and Rules and approved them.  They will be posted to the website in order to comply with the requirements.
There was a discussion about a Facebook page for the Board.  Attorney Youssouf said that Facebook is not an official website.

NEW BUSINESS:   Comm. Dipierro stated that he and Deputy Chief Pipero met at the Police Department to discuss the matter of poor communication during fire calls.  There was a fire call and there was no communication.  Deputy Chief Pipero said that the radio system is over 16 years old.  We have had problems already.  The console in the Police Department cannot be fixed. The only thing now is to replace it, but they do not have the money, so they will temporarily fix it to go full digital.  They put aside 2 million dollars.  A discussion followed.
Deputy Chief Pipero stated that we pay a service contract, but we have to pay to have our own radios fixed.  
There was a discussion on the radio system in the township.  Deputy Chief Pipero stated that the town will give us new radios, replace all walkies and half the truck radios, and they want to take our radios.  Deputy Chief Pipero said that he has to give them a list of every radio we have.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that they know communication has been a problem in many areas.  All three fire companies are very knowledgeable.  They are the ones to talk to Motorola.  A discussion followed.
CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received a check from the Township, which was a refund of the taxes we paid on the new property.  It is now tax exempt.
Comm. LeBrun said that the Board received a letter from the Monroe Township Utility Department in reference to the property on Avenue K.  They are requesting that the January 2, 2003 deeded property be returned to the MTUD.  

Comm. Dipierro stated that the MTUD is investigating the installation of one or more new ground wells in the area of the sewerage pumping station to the back of the deeded property.

Comm. Dipierro said that at that time the Board and the MUA had agreed on a transfer of properties.   It was an even swap.  No money was exchanged.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro said that they must answer the letter.  Comm. LeBrun stated that they had invested a lot of money in the property on Avenue K.

Deputy Chief Pipero stated that the Fire Company wants the property.  Attorney Youssouf stated the Fire Company has to come to a decision.  They have to discuss this with the members and then come back to the Board with a formal statement.
Comm. LeBrun said that the Board received a letter from VFIS requesting an updated list of the Fire Company members.

MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   No Comments
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adopt a resolution to go into Executive Session to discuss attorney-client privileged matters and litigation.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. LeBrun
Aye


 
Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Public meeting adjourned at 8:50 P.M.
Public meeting re-opened at 9:20 PM

Attorney Youssouf read a Resolution authorizing an agreement for certain legal services in connection with the preparation and filing of an appeal to the Superior Court of New Jersey Appellate Division.

Comm. Costello, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to adopt the Resolution authorizing an agreement for certain legal services.  The contract is awarded to the law firm of Appruzzese, McDermott, Mastro, & Murphy, PC without competitive bidding.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to authorize an additional invoice to be paid to John Trainor, Inc., in the amount of $10,000.  This fee is a deposit for court transcripts.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to adjourn the public meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 PM
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